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REMINDER 
We would like to again remind members again that the official website for QHMC is qhmc.net.au  
NOT .org.au, the latter site is unofficial, unused by us and contains outdated and incorrect information. This 
site is currently sending out automated messages about membership, DO NOT answer them or any other 
message from qhmc.org.au. 

WEBSITE 
qhmc.net.au the Official website is being constantly updated and currently has minutes dating back to 2005 
to maintain the history of the organisation. 
We would also like Club Logos to be forwarded along with club details so these can be listed on the web-
site. This information will help with assembling the organisations database. 

GENERIC COVID-19 FOR CLUB USE 
Thanks to delegate Doug Murphy We now have generic covid-19 forms for clubs to use at club meetings 
and also on club runs if they wish to do so (See attachment).  

However NOTE  attendance for delegates to QHMC meeting have to be done on the QHMC specific form 
that can be sent out or get it off the website qhmc.net.au 
Next monthly meeting will be 26th November 2020 so please make sure you have your covid form 
filled out and sent in not to mention have one on the night…no form no entry arrive at 7.15 for 7.30 

A reminder that the kitchen is still closed and to bring your own drinks. 

Please be aware since covid has taken hold scam emails have risen dramatically 

OFFICE OF FAIR TRADING 
The return of association and payment has been sent to office of fair-trading on the 9th October 2020 along 
with the amendments made to the Constitution and approved at the AGM for the Office of Fair Trading to 
give their final approval. 

DELEGATES 
The Secretary has requested that Delegates make sure that they have the latest set of minutes and the 
Agenda when they attend the QHMC meetings. if they do not have them, to see their secretaries or get 
them off the website. 
 A reminder that the Next monthly meeting will be 26th November 2020 so please make sure you have 
your covid form filled out and sent in not to mention have one on the night…no form no entry arrive 
at 7.15 for 7.30 

Queensland Historic Motoring Council Inc. – 1376 Old Cleveland Road, Carindale Qld 4152

http://qhmc.net.au
http://org.au
http://qhmc.org.au
http://qhmc.net.au
http://qhmc.net.au
mailto:presidentqhmc@gmail.com
mailto:president@qhmc.net.au
mailto:vicepresident@qhmc.net.au


MOTOR RECREATIONAL ACTIVITIES GOVERNMENT REPORT 

This report generated several recommendations to the government which are listed below 

Recommendation 1 
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate options for developing an opt-in 
electronic notification scheme for motor recreational activities activity information. 

Recommendation 2  
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate options for including motor 
recreational activity events on the Tourism and Events Queensland website calendar. 

Recommendation 3  
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate options for extending the road test 
radius for Special Interest Vehicle Scheme vehicles from 15 kilometres to 50 kilometres from the home ad-
dress or point of repair. 

Recommendation 4  
The committee recommends the Queensland Government consult with the Commonwealth and state and 
territory jurisdictions to achieve consistency across-jurisdictions during the Road Vehicle Standards Act 
2018 (Cwlth) implementation process in regard to registration and use of left-hand drive vehicles. 

Recommendation 5  
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate, as a matter of priority, the 
reclassification of go-karts as a motor sport activity. 

Recommendation 6 
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate options for implementing a 
concessional stamp duty scheme for vehicles which have undergone restoration at their owners’ 
expense and where ownership is retained. 

Recommendation 7 
The committee recommends the Minister for Transport and Main Roads consider raising the matter of un-
dertaking a review of the luxury car tax scheme with his federal counterparts. 

Recommendation 8  
The committee recommends the Queensland Government investigate options for developing a range of 
training programs for the general public, including those new to motor recreational activities, to enhance 
participant safety. 

Here is the link to the full 230 page report 

https://www.parliament.qld.gov.au/Documents/TableOffice/TabledPapers/2020/5620T1401.pdf 

EVENTS 

Toowoomba swap has now been cancelled 

Tuesday 26th January 2021 Australia Day at Ormiston State School hosted by Bayside Vehicle 
Restorers Club from 7am to 10.30am. 

Sunday 21st March 2021 Chrysler Expo 2021 at Rocklea Showgrounds 

Sunday 28th March 2021 Swap Meet at Ormiston State School 

Sunday 23rd May 2021 Mac’s Bridge Car Show at Belmont Rifle Range. 
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NOTE 
If a member club has an upcoming event that you would like put on the website or on the notice 
board at the meeting rooms, please send/email your information to the committee. 

NOTE! Check with the QHMC committee that the date of your club event doesn’t clash with other club 
events. 

GUEST SPEAKER 
We will be having a guest speaker for the November meeting talking about and demonstrating conferencing 
technology. The delegates can then make their decisions over the Christmas break. 

BANKING 
On the 6th October the new signatories have been adjusted on the QHMC’s bank accounts and the ac-
counts amended as per the passed motions at the AGM. 

FIVA SURVEY 

Attached are the details and link for the second FIVA Survey, directed specifically to the Clubs and not the 
individual members, as was the case for the first Survey. 

Again the information collected in Australia about Australian based clubs will be provided to us for our in-
formation and use. 
This has been extended until the 15th December 2020 

AGM RESULTS 

The committee was returned un-opposed to their positions.  

If there is any more information needed please email the president, phone a committee member or send a 
letter to 1376 Old Cleveland rd Carindale 4152 

Wishing you all good health, safe motoring and a joyful Christmas  

with a prosperous New Year to follow

https://wh1.snapsurveys.com/s.asp?k=159975028864
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